
It has been a wonderful three months! Thank you for your part in the work 
of the Lord through Emmanuel Baptist Ministries. Here’s a quick update on 
what God has been doing…

• We’ve been making steady progress on our wall/court construction 
project. The wall is finished, and now the metal structure for the roof is 
going up. It’s been incredibly encouraging, and God’s provision has been 
truly remarkable!

• The military Bibles are printed and ready to ship on Monday. We’re still 
praying for God’s provision for the shipping and for preparations for 
distribution.

• We had Josiah, a student at WCBC, interning with us for six weeks. He 
was a tremendous blessing and gained valuable missionary experience.

• We hosted a dynamic Youth Conference with over a hundred young 
people. There was powerful preaching from Brother Bell, lots of smiles, 
and many decisions for Christ.

• We enjoyed our English Spelling Bee at the school, filled with family 
time, prizes, food, a trampoline, and lasting memories.

• We had the opportunity to go to a public school and do an outreach just 
outside of town. We were thrilled to see 40 kids receive Christ as Savior.

• We hosted MMO for a fruitful medical outreach campaign. We witnessed 
153 souls come to Christ and another 160 receive assurance of their 
salvation — all through one-on-one counseling. There were countless 
smiles, new glasses, hugs, and joy shared by both patients and workers. 
God’s work continues to be a blessing.

• Our family was able to visit three of our missionaries this past month: the 
Ernest Rosales family, the Jonathan Castro family, and the Walter 
Menjivar family. All three works are thriving, and the missionaries are 
doing a phenomenal job winning souls, discipling, and growing.

• Esther and I were blessed to be present when one of our young men 
proposed, and also as another couple began a godly dating relationship. 
It’s so rewarding to see young people who desire to honor the Lord and 
walk in purity.

• We had our first ABIL (our missions agency) meeting with the 
missionaries in Nicaragua. All four families were able to attend, and it was 
a truly refreshing afternoon.

• We are so excited for the Corena family as they are actively on deputation 
for Chile. God is blessing with a full schedule. Please pray for them.

• Our family is doing well and in good spirits. We did battle a stomach bug 
last week, but thankfully recovered quickly. This July, we’re taking a short 
furlough — one week in Texas and then time in Tennessee, where we’re 
looking forward to being part of Camp BIMI.

With love and deep gratitude for each of you,
 Adam, Esther, Joel, Micah, Isaí Fridenstine
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